
(By email) 

Our Ref: MGLA111019-4645     

8 November 2019 

Dear 

Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 11 October 2019.  Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  

You asked for; 

Can I request to see the Mayor’s communications with the British bus manufacturers 
Alexander Dennis, Optare & Wrightbus between the years from 2008 till 2016 when Boris 
Johnson was Mayor of London. 

Our response to your request is as follows: 

Please find attached the information we hold within scope of your request. Please note that off 
topic information relating to personal matters and the names of some members of staff are 
exempt from disclosure under s.40 (Personal information) of the Freedom of Information Act. 
This information identifies specific employees and as such constitutes as personal data which is 
defined by Article 4(1) of the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) to mean any 
information relating to an identified or identifiable living individual. It is considered that 
disclosure of this information would contravene the first data protection principle under Article 
5(1) of GDPR which states that Personal data must be processed lawfully, fairly and in a 
transparent manner in relation to the data subject. 

Please note that we hold two further items of correspondence with Wrightbus, we believe that 
the information you have requested falls under the exemption for Commercial interests at 
section 43(2) of the Act, which is subject to a public interest test.  

The Freedom of Information Act (ss.10(3) and 17(2)) allows public authorities to extend the 
period for responding to requests under the Act if the information requested is subject to 
exemptions and longer is needed to consider the public interest. I am writing to inform you that 
it will be necessary to extend the time limit to respond to your request beyond 20 working days 
in this case. We expect to have made a decision on this matter by 6 December 2019, though if 
we are able to make a decision before then, we will contact you sooner. 

[Additional two letters at page 27 - 31]
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If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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